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WOLMANAC

CONCENTRATE 50%

INDUSTRIAL

WOOD PRESERVATIVE

FOR INDUSTRIAL USE ONLY

REGISTRATION NUMBER 14502 PEST CONTROL PRODUCT ACT

DANGER

POISON

CORROSIVE TO EYES AND SKIN

GUARANTEE

Active ingredients: 
Chromic acid..............................23.75%
Arsenic Pentoxide.........................17.00%
Cupric Oxide...............................9.25%

NET CONTENTS: tanker truck contains less than 13,620 litres

Arsenic content as metallic is 11.1% As
Chromium content as metallic is 12.35% Cr

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

Registrant: HICKSON BUILDING PRODUCTS LTD.
2000 Argentia Road, Suite 306, Plaza 4

Mississauga, Ont. L5N 1V9

DIRECTIONS:

Keep out of reach of children.  Contents for use only in
pressure-treating wood products. Cannot be used in concentrated
form. DO NOT attempt to use without reading the Manual and having
the necessary safety equipment. To be used only in vacuum
pressure impregnation of wood products utilizing water solutions
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having concentrations ranging from 1.0 percent to 5.0 percent by
weight. Impregnation procedures must rigidly adhere to the
current specifications of HICKSON BUILDING PRODUCTS LTD. and/or
those of the Canadian Standards Association.

Pressure treatment of wood products with time-tested Wolman
Preservative provides wood in all its forms with "built-in"
protection against termites, ascoymycetes, white rot, brown rot
and dry rot.

PRECAUTIONS:

Severe eye damage and skin burns. Rash or ulcerated skin. May be
fatal if inhaled, absorbed through skin or swallowed.

Do not get on eyes, on skin, or on clothing. Wear face shield,
plastic gown with long sleeves and rubber gauntlets when
handling. Applicators must wear gloves impervious to the wood
treatment formulation in all situations where dermal contact is
expected (e.g. handling freshly treated wood and manually opening
cylinder doors).

In case of contact, immediately remove all contaminated clothing,
including shoes and flush skin with water for at least 15
minutes.

Promptly wash skin thoroughly with soap and water after handling.
For further detailed information on safety procedures, storage,
handling preparation, application and disposal of CCA wood
preservative refer to Environment Canada publication "CCA Wood
Preservation Facilities." All plants using Wolmanac 50% CCA must
have a copy of the Environment Canada Publication on site.

Individuals who enter pressure treatment cylinders and other
related equipment that is contaminated with the wood treatment
solution (e.g. cylinders that are in operation or are not free of
the treatment solution) must wear protective clothing, including
overalls, jacket, gloves and boots, impervious to the wood
treatment formulation. In addition, individuals who enter
pressure- treatment cylinders must wear properly fitting well
maintained high efficiency filter respirators. MSHA/NIOSH
approved for inorganic arsenic.

Applicators must not eat, drink, or use tobacco products during
those parts of the application process that may expose them to
the wood treatment formulation (e.g. manually opening/closing
cylinder doors, moving trams out of cylinders, mixing chemicals,
and handling freshly treated wood). 

Wash thoroughly after skin contact and before eating, drinking,



use of tobacco product or using restrooms. Protective clothing*
must be changed when it shows signs of contamination. Applicators
must leave protective clothing and workshoes or boots and
equipment at the plant. Worn out protective clothing and
workshoes or boots must be left at the plant and disposed of in a
manner approved for pesticide disposal and in accordance with
Provincial and Federal regulations. 

* Example of acceptable protective clothing during application
and handling of inorganic arsenicals are vinyl, polyvinyl
chloride (PVC), neoprene, KBR (Buna-N) and polyethylene. 

Do not store near heater or open flame, food or feed. Use with
adequate ventilation. Do not contaminate water used for domestic
consumption, irrigation or Fish or Wildlife.

Store concentrate in a secure area.  Do not burn the treated
wood.  Dispose of wood by burial.

POISON

FIRST AID:

EYE CONTACT: Immediately flush with large amounts of water for at
least 15 minutes. Immediately seek medical aid.

SKIN CONTACT: Immediately flush area with large amounts of water
for at least 15 minutes. Remove contaminated clothing. Wash
contaminated clothing before re-use. Immediately seek medical
aid.

INHALATION:  Remove from exposure. If breathing has stopped or is
difficult, administer artificial respiration or oxygen as
indicated. Seek medical aid.

INGESTION:  Immediately seek medical aid. DO NOT INDUCE VOMITING.
As little as 5g ingested of 50% concentrate may be fatal. Give 1
glass of milk or 30 to 60g. of activated charcoal in water to
victim as tolerated.  Do not attempt to give anything by mouth to
an unconscious person.

SPILLS: Limit the spread of spill and keep people away. Dike
spill area with lime, cement, sand or soil. Sawdust or wood chips
may be used for liquid absorption. IMPORTANT! All contaminated
sawdust must be recovered and neutralized. Clean-up efforts
should not begin until material is treated with lime or cement
for absorption and neutralization. If feasible and without risk,
repair the leaking tank to limit spill. Handle neutralized
material with care. It is poisonous by skin contact or ingestion.
Collect in stainless or carbon steel drums or equipment. Sweep up



or vacuum area thoroughly to remove all material. Run-off to
sewers or streams may create toxic hazard; notify health and
pollution control authorities. Dispose of contaminated material.

DISPOSAL:

1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings
to treatment site.

2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal or
reconditioning.

3. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial
requirements.

4. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product
and the cleanup of spills, contact the regional office of
the Environmental Protection Service, Environment Canada.

5. For small spills.  Recover Free liquid.  Soak up residue
with solids absorbent.  Do Not flush into surface streams. 
Inform Environment Canada as in #4.

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label. It is an offense under the Pest Control
Products Act to use a control product under unsafe conditions.

Sold by HICKSON Building Products Ltd., 2000 Argentia Rd., Ste.
306, Plaza 4, Missisauga, Ontario L5N 1V9

NOTE:

For further information on the use, and disposal of the product
refer to Environment Canada Publication “CCA Wood Preservation
facilities.  Recommendations for Design and Operation.”

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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